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OFFICIAL 

Glen Osmond Road and Fullarton 
Road Intersection Upgrade 
Early works notification 
The Australian and South Australian Governments have jointly (50:50) committed $35 million to upgrade the 
Glen Osmond Road and Fullarton Road intersection. The project is expected to support approximately 50 
jobs per year, averaged over the life of the construction period. 

Thank you to those members of the community who attended information session about the project in 
November 2021.  

Prior to major construction commencing in April 2022, early works are required to prepare the site.   

Demolition works  

Property demolition works will begin shortly along the north eastern side of Glen Osmond Road, at the junction 
of Main Avenue and Glen Osmond Road. These demolition works are expected to occur from week 
commencing 31 January 2022, and be complete late March 2022, weather permitting. 

As part of the standard process, an asbestos assessment will be completed prior to any demolition works 
starting. Any identified asbestos will be removed. All asbestos removal works will be carried out by a licensed 
asbestos contractor in accordance with the Environmental Protection Authority Guidelines. These measures 
will ensure the safety of the community and workers. 
 
Utility services relocation works 

Initial service relocation works are planned to also start in late January 2022. These activities are expected 
to be complete in July 2022, weather permitting.   

Works will include the relocation of telecommunications infrastructure, relocation of SA Power Networks 
infrastructure, APA Gas works and SA Water main alterations. 

Individual service providers, including SA Power Networks and Telecommunications providers, will advise 
separately of any potential interruptions to services during these works.  

The majority of works will be undertaken Monday to Friday, between 7am and 5pm, with some weekend 
works as required. In order to minimise traffic impacts and to ensure the works can be completed safely and 
efficiently, some night works may also be required. Advance notice will be provided if night works are required. 
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Speed and lane restrictions will be in place in the vicinity of the works, however the intersection will remain 
open to traffic at all times. Please take extra care when workers are on site. Observe speed limits, lane 
restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area.  

Access to properties will also be maintained and every effort will be made to minimise impacts to surrounding 
properties and road users, as much as practically possible.  

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through the area. For safety reasons there 
may be some restricted access. Where required, signage will be in place to direct pedestrians and cyclists to 
alternative access and/or detours.  

Further information:  

Further information can be found on the project website at: www.dit.sa.gov.au/glenosmond 

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 794 880 
or email dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au 

The Department appreciates your patience and cooperation while these important works are undertaken.  

Kind regards,  

Glen Osmond Road and Fullarton Road Intersection Upgrade Project Team 


